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We know that early medical abortions are:  

 safe 

 effective  

 acceptable to women 

 cost effective  

 

and yet uptake of medical abortions in Australia 
remains low.  







This provided the opportunity to compare 
proportion of women choosing early medical 
abortions and surgical abortions where both were 
provided for free.  







Before July 2017, 100% of abortions in the NT 
were performed in hospitals.  
 

[CATEGORY 
NAME]  

[CATEGORY 
NAME] 



• Is abortion complete at 2/52? 
• Retained products of conception? 
• Required follow up for complications 
• DNA to follow up 
• Post abortion contraception 

 
 

• Source of referral  
• Age at first presentation 
• Usual residence (local 

government area) 
• Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander status 
• Language other than 

English spoken at home 
• Access to Medicare 

• Initial contraception 
failure 

• Gestation at abortion 
provision 

• Date of abortion 
provision 



Between July 2017 and June 2018 73% of 
abortions in the NT were early medical abortions 
in the community. 

[CATEGORY 
NAME]  

(541, 73%) 

[CATEGORY 
NAME] (202, 

27%) 



79% of these early medical abortions were 
performed at Family Planning NT in Darwin or 
Palmerston, free of charge.  

[CATEGO
RY NAME]  

(426, 
79%) 

[CATEGO
RY NAME]  

(112, 
21%) 



72% of clients were referred to Family Planning NT 
by their GP.  

 

 



Family Planning 
NT data 
– early medical 
abortions 

NT overall data 
– all abortions 

Usual residence 
Darwin or 
Palmerston 

 
87% (372/426) 

 
73% (544/742) 

Aboriginal or 
Torres Strait 
Islander 

 
11% (47/426) 

 
20% (148/742) 



 

If early medical abortions are fully funded and available in the 
community setting, women are likely to choose this option. 

  



Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women and women from 
remote areas remain under-represented.  



 

 



Thank you to 

Northern Territory Primary Health 
Network (NT PHN)  

 

Women’s Health Policy Officers 
formerly Women’s Health Strategy Unit 
at NT Department of Health 

 

WhatRU4NT? advocacy group who 
fought for these changes 


